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Kingfisher Newsletter 


Autumn Term 2020


Welcome back!


What will you be learning about?





 PE


Kingfisher class will be taking part in outdoor PE activities with Mrs.Rose every Wednesday. Please remember to bring in a labelled P.E. kit to remain in school all term.  We shall also make the most of our outdoor space and have breaks where the children can exercise in short bursts.





Topics


Our Science topic this term will be finding out about endangered animals linked to conservation. We will compare animals with human beings, exploring habitats and basic needs.





R.E will be using Awareness, Mystery and Value – the Somerset Syllabus for R.E and we will be looking at: What do Jewish People Believe about Torah? Also, we will be learning about and enjoying the traditions and meaning of Christmas.





In Design and Technology the children will design and make their own mechanism using wheels, axles, sliders and levers. We shall be developing the children’s IT skills alongside other subject areas, learning how to log on and work safely on computers.








 




















Art


The children will develop their drawing skills and the use of colour in their artwork. We shall learn about the artists Van Gogh and Rousseau.








English


Our literacy for the first half term will be linked to the beautiful text: ‘Here We Are’ by Oliver Jeffers. Then a lovely journey tale: ‘Charlie and the Chocolate’, followed by instruction writing.  There will be weekly spellings, daily phonics and guided reading. 


    





PSHE (SCARF scheme - Safety, Caring, Achievement, Resilience, Friendship) This term the theme is Health and Well-Being and investigating Healthy Lifestyles and Keeping Safe. We hope to have the Life Education bus visit school.





Staffing


Kingfisher class teachers are Mrs Astington on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday morning and Mrs Brading on Wednesday afternoon, Thursday and Friday.





We are very pleased to have Mrs Long as our LSA every morning and Mrs.Francis every day, apart from Thursday afternoon.  





Water Bottles and snacks


Please ensure your child has a labelled drink bottle to keep in class, water only please.  From 9.09.20 a snack will be provided for all KS1 children.








Music


Our focus this term will be learning about the composer Eric Whitacre and the children will begin to make up their own compositions. We shall sing outside whenever the weather permits. 





Maths


The first half term we will be focussing on developing a sense of numbers, recognising and placing numbers on a numberline. Year 1 will focus on numbers to 30 and Year 2 will learn about 2 digit numbers. Our focus will be place value, addition and subtraction as well as the geometry of shapes.





Homework


The main homework activity will be daily reading at home as this will make such a difference to the children. Once your child receives a planner please could you write in it to show that you have heard your child read. Year 2 children will have a spelling test every week, learning the words on the spellings link on the website. Please could you help them write out their words each day to learn them. Year 1 children will bring home some words to learn to read and write in the coming weeks. There may also be some simple maths activities for both year groups to do at home as the term goes on.








